Custer County Library Board
Minutes
October 21, 2015






    
Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, October 21st in the Library Conference Room.  Members in attendance were Mickey Schlecht, Marlene Tucker, Amy Kirk, and Bill Schreier with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS   Add future trustee discussion to New Business
MINUTES

· September 9th Board Minutes – Mickey moved to accept the September 9th Board Minutes as presented; Bill seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
TREASURER REPORT:  Mickey moved to acknowledge the Treasurer’s Report as presented; Bill seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The balance as of September 30, 2015 was 17,438.95.86 is reserved for Hermosa and $701.02 is otherwise restricted.   
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET:  Balance-$49805.77, 
74% expended   

LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report for September discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for September.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.  Bill suggested that future reports include a column in the spreadsheet for the total monthly circulation.
· Budget 2015
· Story-Time

· YMCA Pre-School Parntership
· Black Hills Library Consortium (Oral Report) – Doris Ann attended the latest meeting on October 20th.  Edgemont will be joining the Consortium and Hot Springs is thinking of joining.  Our request to delay payment for the first year’s hosting until the fiscal year 2016 was granted.  The three big libraries (Rapid City, Spearfish, and Sturgis) have completed the initial training and will be going-live in approximately one month.  The training for libraries going-live in phases two and three will be December 8-10th.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Policy Revision – “Diverse Community of Life-Long Learners” section
Doris Ann distributed the revised section with changes made as discussed at the September 9th meeting.  Bill moved to adopt the section with the recommended changes; Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
NEW BUSINESS:   
· Future Board Member
Diane reported she has not heard back from Kibben Rittberger.  Bill reported Tom Martin would prefer the board look elsewhere for a trustee, but could approach him if they have trouble finding someone.
· Bywater/Koha Training December 8th -10th 
Doris Ann explained that staff in all positions should attend the training on the 8th, catalogers and administrators should attend the training on the 9th, and administrators only should attend the training on the 10th.  The Custer Library will need to close on December 8th for all staff to attend the training.  Doris Ann will train Hermosa staff on the new system since she will be attending all three days of the training.
· November and December Meeting Dates 
The November meeting will be on November 18th because the regularly scheduled Wednesday is Veterans’ Day and the library will be closed.  The December meeting and Volunteer Christmas Party will need to be moved due to a conflict with the Bywater/Koha Training on the 9th.  The board decided to hold the meeting on December 16th at 10:00 a.m.  The Christmas Party will follow at 12:00 p.m.
· Foundation Fundraiser
The Foundation will be hosting a wine and chocolate pairing at the Prairie Berry Winery sometime this winter.  Tickets for the event will be $50 each and will include three wine samples and three dessert samples.  The Foundation is planning for 60 people.  The date will be provided once it has been arranged.  The board discussed some fundraising ideas to pass along to the Foundation such as a music concert hosted by David Lee Brown and an ice cream social at Mount Rushmore. 
· Future Facility Needs
Doris Ann reported she had attended the Commissioner’s meeting this morning for the discussion on “Custer County Property in Hermosa.”  The Commissioners are working out a deal with the Town of Hermosa regarding some of the property in Hermosa such as the former County Highway Shop.  As part of the deal, the Commissioners had requested a 10-year extension on the current Hermosa Library lease with the Town of Hermosa.  Hermosa had returned the agreement with the lease extension lowered to 5 years.  No decision was made on the agreement because the Town Board had not sent a representative.  It seems the Hermosa Library will be able to stay at its current location until 2024.  If the Hermosa library’s location is secure until 2024, the library board decided its priorities were as follows: 
1. Improve signage of the library

2. Connect the South door and West door (library entrance) with a sidewalk.

3. Create a main entrance that is handicap accessible
**Marlene volunteered to discuss a large lawn sign with Bill at Custer Signs.
· EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Director Performance Evaluation 
At 2:35 p.m. the board moved to go into and out of Executive Session to discuss personnel issues.  The Board came out of Executive Session at 2:50 p.m.  A copy of the Director’s Performance Evaluation will be typed up by Diane and forwarded to the Commissioners.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· October 22nd @ 9:45 a.m. – “Reading for the Record”  with YMCA Pre-school
· October 22nd  @ 1:30 p.m. – Senior Tech. Class – Maintenance, Security, and “The Cloud”
· November 11th – Library Closed for Veterans Day
· November 12th @ 9:30 a.m. – Foundation Meeting.
· November 19th from 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. – BH Library and Trustee Trng. In Rapid City
· November 22nd – Mockingjay Movie/Book Discussion Teen Event
· November 26th -28th – Library Closed for Thanksgiving
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 3 :05 p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   November 18th @ 1 p.m. 
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Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
